MINUTES OF THE DOCUMENTS & POLICY COMMITTEE MEETING BRANDYWINE CONDOMINIUM ASSOCIATION, INC. 

February 10, 2011 

Mr. Petraglia, Chairman, called the meeting to order at l:00pm. 

Committee members present were Frank Petraglia, Mary Ann Halbert, Jack Sheils, and Ken Mitchell. Also present were Chip Blunt, Mike True, and 7 unit owners. 

ROLL CALL/NOTICE OF MEETING: It was announced the meeting was properly noticed and a quorum was present. 

OWNERSHIP & LEASING PROPOSAL: Mr. Mitchell proposed a motion to permit heirs to lease. The motion was unanimously approved. Mr. Petraglia will fine tune the motion and have it presented to the Board of Director's at their February meeting as an addition to the motion approved last month. The final motion will include the following addition: "If a unit is transferred to an heir(s) due to a death, the leasing restrictions would not apply to the heir(s) for their first year. After the first year, the heir(s) would be subject to the 8% leasing rule." 

GOLF CART USEAGE IN THE COMMUNITY: By proper motion by Mrs. Halbert, it was unanimously approved to recommend the Board have membership vote on having only licensed drivers operate golf carts on the property and be liable for any problems caused by the vehicle. Mr. Petraglia will fine tune the draft motion to submit to the Board. 

DESIGNATION OF LIMITED COMMON ELEMENTS: After a lengthy discussion it was decided that the Building & Grounds Committee will first establish specifications for those areas to be designated as limited common elements. 

It was announced the next meeting will be held on Thursday, March 8th at 10:00am. 

ADJOURNMENT: There being no further business to be brought before the Committee, the meeting was adjourned at 2:10pm.
